
 

Pacific Heights 
Community  

News 

Winter Edition 2009 (published November 30, 2009) 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 December 8, 2009 - PHCA Executive Meeting  
 January 7 &11, 2010 - Program Registration  
 January 12, 2010 - PHCA Executive Meeting 
 February 9, 2010 - PHCA Executive Meeting 
 February 2010 - Winter Fest 

CHECK OUT THE PHCA WEBSITE!! 

Go to www.pacificheights.ca to see all the 
latest information in the community. Newslet-

ters, events, pictures and more!  

Give us your suggestions, or just read the lat-
est news from the PHCA! 

Well, Winter is almost here and time to think of the inevitable…snow, ice and cold—Brrrrr.  All kidding aside, 
there are several things to look forward to such as the Holiday season, making New Year’s Resolutions and 
registration for Winter Indoor Programs. 
 

In this newsletter, put together by our new editor, we are asking You, the Community, to help come up with 
ideas for future indoor programs to offer.  The idea is to find things that either you or your family would like 
to do that are not offered in this community already.  Programs to help New Comers get settled and feel like 
part of the community or programs geared more for mature members are some examples. 
 

Also this Winter, the City Planners are working on the design for the new Subdivision neighboring our Com-
munity.   This plan is significant and at this point we are not certain if there will be any negative impact.  
Keep informed and please attend any Open House meetings that the City offers regarding the proposed plan.  
The key issue of late is traffic levels on both Centennial Drive and Diefenbaker. 
 

Last, but not least, we are hoping to have Winter Fest during February Break, weather permitting.  The idea 
is to pull ourselves out of the house and enjoy some winter fun.  Plans will include skating, hot chocolate, pop-
corn, snow shoeing, toboggan/sledding.  If you can help and volunteer for and hour, that would make it even 
more successful. 
 

On behalf of the The Community Association, I would like to extend our Best Wishes for a Happy and Safe 
Holiday Season and a Happy New Year. 
 

Victor Marsollier 



 

 
W

in
te

r 
20

10
 I

n
do

or
 P

ro
gr

am
 R

eg
is

tr
at

io
n

 
  

R
eg

is
tr

at
io

n 
is

: 
T

h
u

rs
da

y,
 J

an
u

ar
y 

7 
&

 M
on

da
y,

 J
an

u
ar

y 
11

 

 
 

 
 

7:
30

-8
:3

0 
p.

m
.  

 
at

: 
 

 
L

es
te

r 
B

. P
ea

rs
on

 S
ch

oo
l (

fr
on

t e
n

tr
an

ce
) 

 
 

 
 

36
20

 C
en

te
n

n
ia

l D
ri

ve
 

 M
em

be
rs

hi
p 

fe
e 

of
 $

10
.0

0/
in

di
vi

du
al

 o
r 

fa
m

il
y 

pe
r 

ye
ar

 is
 r

eq
ui

re
d 

to
 p

ar
ti

ci
pa

te
 in

 p
ro

gr
am

s.
  

 D
ue

 to
 s

ch
ed

ul
in

g 
an

d 
in

st
ru

ct
or

 a
va

il
ab

il
it

y,
 th

e 
as

so
ci

at
io

n 
w

ou
ld

 li
ke

 to
 a

vo
id

 a
ny

 la
te

 e
nt

ri
es

. F
or

 a
lt

er
na

te
 r

eg
is

tr
at

io
n 

ar
ra

ng
em

en
ts

 b
et

w
ee

n 
Ja

nu
ar

y 
6 

an
d 

11
, p

le
as

e 
ca

ll
 9

78
-3

96
4 

or
 3

80
-8

67
5.

 

 A
D

U
L

T
 

C
o-

ed
 F

lo
or

 H
oc

ke
y 

 
18

 y
rs

 &
 o

ve
r 

 
L

B
 P

ea
rs

on
 S

ch
oo

l-
L

g 
G

ym
  

8:
45

 P
M

-1
0:

15
 P

M
  

T
u 

Ja
n 

19
-M

ay
 2

5 
 

$1
5 

**
 S

m
ar

t S
ta

rt
 Y

og
a 

 
18

 y
rs

 &
 o

ve
r 

L
B

.P
ea

rs
on

 S
ch

oo
l-

S
m

 G
ym

  
6:

30
 P

M
-7

:3
0 

P
M

  
T

u 
Ja

n 
19

-M
ar

 3
0 

 
$4

0 

 C
H

IL
D

R
E

N
/Y

O
U

T
H

 
**

 V
ar

ie
ty

 S
po

rt
s 

 
10

-1
4 

yr
s 

 
L

B
.P

ea
rs

on
 S

ch
oo

l-
L

g 
G

ym
  

8:
00

 P
M

-9
:0

0 
P

M
 

T
h 

Ja
n 

21
-A

pr
 0

1 
 

$1
5 

**
 V

ar
ie

ty
 S

po
rt

s 
 

7-
9 

yr
s 

 
L

B
.P

ea
rs

on
 S

ch
oo

l-
L

g 
G

ym
  

6:
55

 P
M

-7
:5

5 
P

M
  

T
h 

Ja
n 

21
-A

pr
 0

1 
 

$1
5 

 P
R

E
SC

H
O

O
L

 (
T

he
se

 P
ro

gr
am

s 
ar

e 
P

ar
en

t A
ss

is
te

d)
 

M
ov

e 
to

 th
e 

M
us

ic
  

2-
3 

yr
s 

 
L

B
.P

ea
rs

on
 S

ch
oo

l-
S

m
 G

ym
  

6:
30

 P
M

-7
:1

5 
P

M
  

T
h 

Ja
n 

21
-A

pr
 0

1 
 

$1
5 

**
 S

oc
ce

r 
 

3-
5 

yr
s 

 
L

B
.P

ea
rs

on
 S

ch
oo

l-
L

g 
G

ym
  

6:
00

 P
M

-6
:4

5 
P

M
  

T
h 

Ja
n 

21
-A

pr
 0

1 
 

$1
5 

 **
 -

- 
in

st
ru

ct
or

 c
on

fi
rm

ed
 

 P
ac

if
ic

 H
ei

gh
ts

 C
om

m
un

it
y 

A
ss

oc
ia

ti
on

 is
 a

lw
ay

s 
co

nc
er

ne
d 

th
at

 s
om

e 
ch

il
dr

en
 (

P
ac

if
ic

 H
ei

gh
ts

 r
es

id
en

ts
) 

m
ay

 b
e 

un
ab

le
 to

 p
ar

ti
ci

pa
te

 d
ue

 to
 fi

-
na

nc
ia

l r
ea

so
ns

. I
f y

ou
 k

no
w

 o
f a

 c
hi

ld
 in

 th
is

 s
it

ua
tio

n,
 w

e 
m

ay
 b

e 
ab

le
 to

 a
ss

is
t. 

F
or

 p
ro

gr
am

m
in

g 
qu

es
ti

on
s 

pl
ea

se
 c

al
l 3

80
-8

67
5 

or
 v

is
it

 o
ur

 w
eb

-
si

te
 a

t w
w

w
.p

ac
if

ic
he

ig
ht

s.
ca

 fo
r 

up
 to

 d
at

e 
pr

og
ra

m
 in

fo
rm

at
io

n.
 P

ac
if

ic
 H

ei
gh

ts
 C

om
m

un
it

y 
A

ss
oc

ia
ti

on
 h

on
ou

rs
 o

th
er

 c
om

m
un

it
y 

as
so

ci
at

io
n 



 

Winter 2009 Page 3 

Request to the Community for Ideas for Programs 
The Association would like to offer new program options to more of the community.  
We would like to ask the community members, existing and New Comers, if they can 
help shape our future selections to appeal to a wider variety of interests or needs. 

 

 Do you have an idea for a new program?   

 Is there a skill or knowledge that you wish to pass on as an instructor? 

 As a New Comer, is there something we can offer to help you? 

 Do you know someone from the area that is willing to instruct? 
 

Please contact the Indoor Programs Coordinator at mail@pacificheights.ca or 978-3964. The goal is to have programs 
that fit the needs of our Community and provide a healthy and/or cultural openness. 
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Olympic Torch in Saskatoon! 
 

The Olympic Flame will travel by land, air and water 
during its visits to more than 1000 sites on its journey 
across Canada.  Saskatoon is one of the lucky communi-
ties where the torch will stop on its way to the 2010 
Olympic Games in Vancouver this February.   
 

Join us in Kiwanis Park (near the Vimy Memorial Band 
Shell) on Monday, January 11th to take part in a 2 hour 
celebration over the lunch hour to welcome the torch to 
Saskatoon.  
 

There will be entertainment, food, and fun activities for 
all. This once in a lifetime opportunity is something you 
don’t want to miss!   
 

Watch for further details and updated information, at 
www.saskatoon.ca and check under “O” for Olympic 
Torch. 

Are you interested in BABYSITTING? 
 

Do you want your name to appear on a babysitting list?  Contact 
Tannis @ 242-7936.  You will need to provide your first and last 

name, age, street name and phone number. 

Youth or Adult Volunteer/Entrepreneur Opportunity 
 

Snow and ice on sidewalks create real challenges for some of our residents. The 
elderly and those with health and mobility restrictions may require help to keep 
their sidewalks shovelled, ice-free, and safe. 
 

Consider adopting a senior’s sidewalk this winter, and keeping it 
clear. Watch for people in your neighbourhood that could use help 
shovelling snow, and ask if you can lend them a hand. Or develop a 
more organized snow clearing program with your friends. 

The Saskatoon Cricket Club has organized free indoor cricket for 
kids of 6-16 years of age on alternate Sundays.  The next two in-
door cricket sessions will be held on November 29 and December 

13 in the Field House from 7-9 PM.   You can also visit the club 
website at http://www.saskatooncricketclub.com/ and check out 
the “Youth Academy” section on “Learn Cricket”.   The following 

website provides a good explanation of the game: http://
www.cs.purdue.edu/homes/hosking/cricket/explanation.htm   For 
more details, please contact Dr. Amit Shukla at 955-5603 or Dr. 
Anil Nichani at 373-0212. This is open to all Saskatoon residents. 
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Do you have a Snow Angel? 
 

Do you have a neighbour who regu-
larly clears snow from your side-
walk? The City of Saskatoon wants 
to hear from you.  
 

 Send a letter with your story and 
the name and address of your Snow 
Angel to: 

        Public Works Branch 

        City of Saskatoon              

        222 – 3rd Avenue North 

        Saskatoon SK S7K 0J5 

or email snow.angel@saskatoon.ca 
 

The City will send a special thank-
you to your Snow Angel and enter 
them into prize draws made 
throughout the winter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Promo for December 1st-31st Manicure 
and Make-up for $45!!  

The Saskatoon Branch of 

The Kidney Foundation of Canada 

is committed to reducing the burden of kid-
ney disease by funding innovative research, 

providing education and support, and in-
creasing public awareness of kidney health 

and organ donation. 

 
We need canvassers for our March Drive 

taking place March 18-22, 2010. 

Volunteer 2 hours of your time. Call us at 
(306) 664-8588. 
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Place an ad with the PHCA News!  Newsletter ad rates are 
$25 for a business card size ad, with larger ads available (see 

www.pacificheights.ca for details) 

For more information, email Tannis at newslet-
ter@pacificheights.ca 

Next Newsletter: March 2010 (Deadline February 20, 2010) 

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE: 

   President - Victor Marsollier (978-3964) 

   1st Vice President - Andre Moss (978-0359) 

   2nd Vice President - OPEN 

   Past President - Terry Stribbell 

   Treasurer - Daryl Campbell (978-1137) 

   Secretary - Tannis Beattie (242-7936) 

   Member at Large - Liz Nahorney (651-6108) 

   Member at Large - OPEN 
 

TASK FORCE LEADERS: 

   L.B.P. School - Daryl Campbell (978-1137) 

   Father Vachon  - Liz Nahorney (651-6108) 

   Softball - OPEN 

   Indoor Programs Coordinator - Victor Marsollier (978-3964) 

   Indoor Programs Coordinator - Lydia Moss (978-0359) 

   Rink Coordinator - Daryl Campbell (978-1137) 

   Soccer  Coordinator - Victor Marsollier (978-3964) 

   Events Coordinator  - Irene Schwalm (382-9101) 

     - Liz Nahorney (651-6108) 

    Citizens On Patrol Coordinator - OPEN 

    Webmaster - Greg Schwalm (382-9101) 

    Newsletter - Tannis Beattie (242-7936) 

    Newsletter EMAIL - newsletter@pacificheights.ca 
    

   Community Consultant - David Godwin (975-3379) 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Have a safe and wonderful holiday season! 

~Your Pacific Heights Community Association    

Are you able to instruct a talent or skill? (Our 
instructors are paid at a very reasonable rate.)  
Are there any classes that you would like to 
see offered here?  The Indoor Program Coordi-
nators are always open to suggestions and 
ideas for new classes.  Please contact 
mail@pacificheights.ca or 978-3964 to discuss 
your suggestions today.  Your input is impor-
tant to all of us! 

There are a number of positions within the 
PHCA that are vacant.  These positions are all 
necessary to ensure that all programs, sports 
teams and activities go ahead as planned or 
Pacific Heights won’t have all the great pro-
grams that we have had in the past.  Be part 
of a fun team and receive the satisfaction of 

being a community volunteer!  For more infor-
mation on how you can get involved, feel free 

to call any current PHCA member. 


